
A big thank you to Emma Godly for nominating
Danegrove Primary School to receive some new IT
equipment, and to Stephen J Brown from SJB
Consultancy Ltd for the donation of 3 computers
and 3 fire 7 tablets .




Dear Parent/Carers,

I hope that the final edition of our 2022 newsletter finds you all well and looking forward to the festive break. 
Sadly, snow stopped play and we had to cancel our Christmas Extravaganza. However, we are planning on having a
Winter Fayre in January - so, ditch Harrods and Selfridges and come to Danegrove for your January Bargains!

Christmas has been in full swing at Danegrove - the children began their Christmas fun by watching the fabulous
pantomime ‘Beauty and Beast’, where there were lots of fits of laughter and the joining in of songs. A great time was had
by all!

The children have also been very busy developing their D.T skills by making many Christmas goodies and gifts including:
Light up Tree Ornaments, Christmas Stockings, Christmas Crackers, Cross Stitch Decorations and Sweet Sliders for the
Christmas Table, to name a few. They had to make sure they planned how they were going to make their product, design
them, create them and then evaluate them. I am sure you will agree - when you see them - that they have all done an
amazing job!

This week the children also enjoyed a delicious Christmas lunch (a big thank you to our wonderful catering teams) and
had lots of fun taking part in the KS1 and KS2 Christmas Quizzes. Well done to 1KP for winning the KS1 quiz and to 6JJ for
winning the KS2 Christmas Quiz. Let’s not forget the visit from Santa and his two Elves – Elvo! and Elvee!; they created a
really excited buzz around the school as they happily delivered presents to all classes.

We ended the Christmas celebrations today with two very exuberant Singing Assemblies, whereby the children sung
their hearts out and danced the morning away to such classics as ‘Last Christmas’ ‘Rudolph the Red Nose Reindeer’ and
‘Rocking around the Christmas Tree’ to name a few. They then shared hot chocolate and biscuits with their friends –
what a way to finish the term!

We hope you and your families have a very happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year. We look forward to seeing you
all again on Tuesday 3rd January 2023.
Have a good couple of weeks, keep safe and take care,

Miss Oliver.
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We wish a fond farewell to Mr. Timi and
wish him good luck in his future
endeavours! Thank you for working hard
and for making such a difference to the
pupils at Danegrove. 
You will be sorely missed!






Attendance

Statistics

Did you know that the Government 's
Attendance Target is 96%?

Our current Attendance is 79.3%
We really need to improve this! 

Reminder! 
The school day on W/D starts at 8.50am - children may enter the classroom from 8.40am.
On R/Ave the school day starts at 9am. 
Any child that arrives between 9-9.15am on W/D and 9.10- 9.25am on R/Ave will receive a late
mark (L).  If your child arrives after these times they will marked as late after the register closes.

Friendships
Social skills
Team values
Life skills
Cultural awareness

Regular school attendance is an important part of giving children the best possible start in life.
The aim should be to attend 100% of the time. Pupils who miss school frequently can fall
behind with their work and find it difficult to catch up.
As well as this, going to school helps to develop:

           5TS

had 94.7 % Attendance

Present!



Danegrove Activities

Our Christmas Performances

The children worked very hard on their
Christmas performances. They loved  singing
and playing their parts!
Reception Children sang beautifully in their
"Winter Pop Party" performance.  Year 1 gave
us a wonderful performance of a "Present for
the Baby" and Year 2 were amazing in their
performance of the "Big Little Nativity"

Well done to all our children who sang and
danced with such joy!

A fantastic fundraising effort Lily!

A huge congratulations to Lily Phillips in year 5 who has raised over
£200 for dyslexic friendly reading books for our school Library. Lily had a
great idea to raise money to purchase dyslexic books, and so organised
a bake sale on her road! She baked the cakes too! Thank you Lily for a
wonderful donation, one which I am sure many children will access, read
and enjoy over the coming years. Thank you, and well done!

Mrs Osabu-Matthews



Santa's visit at Danegrove



Santa's visit to Danegrove

Santa and his elves had a very busy day at Danegrove, having fun
with the children and sharing presents! 
Santa and his helpers were exhausted by the end of the day!



Community News



Keeping our Community Safe
Just a reminder regarding the recent increase in cases of scarlet fever and
STREP A and the signs to look for


